Roxanne Maher

From: Jacob Hurt <jacob.d.hurt2@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 11, 2025 6:23 PM
To: Town Council Group

Subject: Ethics Commission - | Support!
Councilors,

| spoke with a couple of you recently about the idea of an Ethics Commission. | strongly supportit, and
look forward to its formation. | would like to try and be a member!

Ethics Commissions are functioning well in several towns throughout the state, providing a clear path for
concerned citizens to report and substantiate potential conflicts of interest. Government officials should
not be using public office to privately benefit themselves, nor should unsubstantiated gossip and rumors
about such conduct go unchecked. Such conduct, or even the appearance of that conduct, undermines
public trust and could open the town and taxpayers to unintended liabilities.

Ethics Commissions provide a standard for elevating and investigating claims. With one in place, thereis
a way to investigate worthy claims, dismiss unsubstantiated ones, and uphold the public's trust that
public servants are not misusing their office or its resources.

Thank you for your consideration.

Jacob Hurt
6 Nugget Hill Drive



